	Horton Grange Primary School – Nursery –The Wild– Autumn 2 2020
Teaching and Learning Information for Parents

	Communication and language
	Personal, Social and Emotional Development
	Physical development

	This half term your child will be learning to:

· Question why things happen and give explanations.

· To listen to and follow simple instructions.

How can you help your child at home?

· Encourage your child to join in with conversation at home with different members of the family and take time to listen to your child.
· Encourage your child to talk about what they are interested in.
Show your child how to question by using who, what, when and how questions.
	This half term your child will be learning to:

· Sit with their legs crossed on the carpet.

· Look after things and treat them carefully.
How can you help your child at home?

· Talk to your child about how they are feeling.

· Talk to your child about how to handle breakable objects.
Help your child to be independent in their toileting routine by letting them wipe themselves and wash their hands.
	This half term your child will be learning to:

· Use one-handed tools and equipment such as scissors.

· Put their coats on by themselves.

How can you help your child at home?

· Encourage your child to join in creative activities at home. We would love to see what you have made - bring the results in to school to show everyone!

Let your child put their coats on by themselves. This sometimes takes a little longer but be patient.


	Literacy Development
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	Maths Development

	This half term your child will be learning to:

· Experiment with marks.

· Use a book carefully.
· How can you help your child at home?

· Look at books with your child and show them how to hold it and turn the pages correctly.
· Encourage your child to mark make with different mark making tools - pens, pencils, chalk.
· Show your child how to “write” their own name by writing their name and encouraging them to have a go!
	
	This half term your child will be learning to:

· Understand the concept of numbers as quantity.
· Recognise the different shapes and colours on the register chart.

How can you help your child at home?

· Count things at home – steps, jumps, plates, even food like peas!

· Talk in home language about quantities and numbers, linking these with English equivalents.

· Point out shapes in your home, such as ‘The clock is round’.

	Understanding of the world
	Expressive Arts and Design

	This half term your child will be learning to:

· Recognise and describe special times or events for family or friends.

How can you help your child at home?

· Encourage your child to talk about special times you have enjoyed together.
Encourage your child to look closely at nature and the world around them and notice changes that are happening.
	This half term your child will be learning to:

· Tap out a simple repeated rhythm.

· Explore colour and how colours can be changed.

· Engage in imaginative role-play based on first hand experiences.

How can you help your child at home?

· Talk with your child about their special home experiences.

· Encourage your child to talk identify different colours everyday.

Encourage your child to sing some of our Nursery songs and tap along as they sing.

	Things to remember this half term

· A pair of pumps as we are starting PE later this half term (more info to follow). Please write your child’s name in each pump and place them in a fabric bag to be kept on their peg. 
· Warm waterproof coat, umbrella and wellingtons for the cold and wet weather when we play outside.  
·  Fabric bag with knickers/underpants, trousers and socks and a top just in case your child has an accident. Please make sure you put your child’s name on everything. 



